
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 27, 2018  

 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    None  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board reviewed and signed the MS-1 Summary Inventory of Valuation for submission to the 

Department of Revenue. 

 

The board received the first of the FEMA funds for the emergency repairs after the July 2017 storm. 

The amount received is $14,130.74.  The board has the option of putting in a Warrant Article for 

2019 to return these funds to CRF that was used in 2017 for the repairs. 

 

The new wireless carrier will need a building permit for a slab to be installed at the current tower 

location. 

 

The LEOP Update Project grant as submitted by Chief Clark has been approved by the State and 

must be completed by September 2019. 

 

The board approved the replacement of five more windows in the Crapo Building by CS Dunn. 

 

The board denied a zoning permit for Sherry & Frank Pfosi for a home occupation as it requires a 

special exception.  Map 206 Lot 7.1 Hannah Lane 

 

The board approved a demolition permit for Kevin & Kiera Lally Map 203, Lot 18 – 120 Streeter 

Pond Drive. 

 

Jennifer will set up a teleconference with the own Attorney for September 10th to discuss MBI. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of August 20, 2018 meeting seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn; seconded by 

MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  The next regular scheduled meeting will be 

on Monday September 10, 2018, at the Carolina Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


